## **TENDER FOOT SCHOOL**

P.O. Box 23482- 00625 NAIROBI CELL PHONE: 0722 377 315 /0716 199 073

EMAIL ADDRESS: tenderfootka@vahoo.com, tenderfootka2014@gmail.com

### Newsletter Updates from February - March 2015

Greetings from the entire Tender Foot School Fraternity, We send our warm regards to all our esteemed friends and well wishers and it's our hope that you are all doing fine. Below are some few updates.

#### Mid-term Break

The pupils sat for their mid-term exams on 23<sup>rd</sup> February to 25<sup>th</sup> February 2015, and had a midterm break from 27<sup>th</sup> February to 2<sup>nd</sup> March 2015. The pupils came back on the 3<sup>rd</sup> of March, 2015. We had one of the Education Officer come to our school to award the best pupils with certificates and gifts.. Presenting them is Mr. Jackson Mbuvi from the County Education Office. Below are some photos taken of Mr. Jackson Mbuvi awarding the pupils.



Pupils being awarded with gifts and certificates for excelling in performance.

#### Continuation of first floor building in the new plot

We have managed to start the continuation of the new classrooms first floor after our parents and the community managed to raise some **Kshs.** 500,000.00 during the fundraising plus the donation given by our local donor the Kenya Charity Sweepstake of **Kshs.** 300,000.00 totaling to **Kshs.** 800,000.00. Though the two classrooms will cost us **Kshs.** 2,446,905.16, we decided to start somewhere. The deficit as at now is **Kshs.** 1,646,905.16. We are still hopeful that this construction will continue without fail through our dear friends' support. The construction commenced on 3<sup>rd</sup> March 2015.



The ongoing construction

#### **The School Drama Club**

Our School joined this year's drama festivals and won in the Sub-county level after beating twenty four schools and proceeded to the County Level where we emerged 2<sup>nd</sup> runners-up. We shall be going to the metropolitan level on the 17<sup>th</sup> March 2015 to compete with several county schools, and we hope for the best. Below are some of the photos during our children's performance.



Our Pupils performing a choral verse on stage at the county level





The drama pupils performing the Narrative

The Drama Club pupils were also awarded their certificates they got from the County level. Presenting them is Mr. Jackson Mbuvi from the Count Education Office.



The Drama Teacher receives a certificate
Tr. Esther looks on

The best Girl in Drama Club receives her certificate

We wish to thank all our well wishers for standing with us whenever we need them. The support you accord us puts a smile on every child and brightens their day to day life. We hope and wish to continue with our friendship to help this children achieve their dreams.

We still need your unending support to continue with our development of the new school plot where we intend to put up more classrooms to accommodate our children.

Thank you all and may God bless you.

#### **COMPILED BY:-**

# ESTHER WAMAI PRINCIPAL